
















 
October 7, 2024 
 
Greetings Rotary Club of Erie Members! 
 
The year has moved so quickly already and I had hoped to get a letter out to you monthly, but it looks like 
it might be quarterly… 
 
I first want to thank all the Rotary members who have stepped up to help with tasks and assume 
responsibilities for promoting and maintaining our Club functions.  Please let me or any member of the 
Board know if you would like to get involved in a project. 
 
One important event to note!  We have our Pints for Polio night on Thursday, October 17, 2024.  This 
will also be a visit from our District Governor, Zach Covington and is a combined meeting with the 
other clubs of our Region—Presque Isle, Wesleyville, and Corry.  There is a $20 contribution at the door 
for pizza, snacks, and beer.  I am hoping you will join me to make this night a success; it is important that 
we have strong representation at this event.  This event is open to non-members also, so please feel free to 
bring a friend or potential Rotary member.  We will be running a 50-50 that night AND a basket raffle.  If 
you would like to contribute to the basket raffle, please let me know.  ALL of the proceeds from the 50-50 
and the basket raffle will come to our Club to support our Pints for Polio fundraising!  Event flyer is 
attached.   
 
Our Board of Directors continues to serve the Club in various leadership roles.  Our board includes Gus 
Pine, President Elect, Dr. Karen Tyler, Board Secretary, Geri Cicchetti, Treasurer, Brevin Flowers, 
Program Chair, Penny Mechley-Porter, Nathan Koble, Mike Zavasky, Dr. Erinn Lake, Dr. Joseph 
Kuvshinikov, and Clarke Kuebler.  We have filled the two remaining seats since the last letter; Richard 
Seymour and David Rinderle have assumed leadership roles through their Board participation.  If you 
have ideas for improving our Club or volunteer opportunities in the community, please reach out to a 
Board member. 
 
As many of you know, our traditional Interact Club at Villa Maria was transitioned to being part of a 
Mission Club at Cathedral Prep.  While this is not a defined Interact Club, we will continue to work with 
the youth at Cathedral Prep in the activities of their Interact Club.  Nick Porciello has agreed to serve as 
the liaison with the Club.  Members of the Club, along with their faculty advisors, will be guests at our 
October 9, 2024 meeting.   
 
One unexpected, but welcome, happening is the sponsorship of a Rotary Exchange student.  Ane Andueza 
Bianco from Spain had been scheduled to come to New Hampshire, but her potential host family there 
had to cancel their commitment to hosting her.  So, with the enormous effort of members, Tatiana  
Bogatova, Dr. Joe Kuvshinikov, and Geri Cicchetti, Ane arrived on August 27, 2024.  Several Rotary 
members, including MaryEllen Dahlkemper, David Lastowski, Robin Scheppner and myself, have 
contributed to cover her tuition at Cathedral Prep.  Geri was also able to obtain a commitment from a non-
Rotary member to contribute to this cause.  Thank you to Michael Gaines and the trustees of the 
Scholarship Foundation for their work in facilitating her ability to attend Cathedral Prep. We are still in 
need of approximately $1200.00 to cover the costs of her semester; donations can be made to the Rotary 
Club of Erie Scholarship Foundation, directed to Geri Cicchetti. Ane and her host family will be with us 
at our meeting on October 9, 2024; be sure to welcome her and thank her host family for their 
commitment.  
 
We have launched the  new Interact Club at the Erie County Technical School.  The students and staff 
have eagerly engaged with our Club members and are actively planning for the Peace Pole project.  The 



 
construction of the pole will be completed by the students and they will work with the City of Erie Public 
Works Department to address all construction and placement details.  This is a great opportunity for the 
students and a productive way to get them involved in the work of Rotary.  A big thank you to LeeAnn 
Parmenter, Assistant Director of Public Works, committing and working with the students on this project. 
 
We continue to make progress on our projects for the coming year.  We will have some signature events 
that include the following: 

 Ethics Symposium—Dr. Erinn Lake is chairing this event (and doing a thorough job!), scheduled 
for March 4, 2025, and has been working on curriculum updates with Dr. Verna Ehret and 
informing schools of the date of the event. 

 Peace Pole—the site of the Peace Pole will be in Griswold Plaza.  The ECTS students are 
working on the project designs already and will begin construction soon.  We plan on having a 
dedication ceremony in the Spring!   

 Bingo Fundraiser—Brevin Flowers and Derrick Gernatt have volunteered to co-chair this event.  
The event will be on February 2, 2024 at the Polish Falcons Club.  We have some individuals 
who have volunteered for the committee to make this fundraiser a success. 

In addition to these above projects, we will be participating the following: 
 Festival of the Trees—Caroline Staab (and I) will be working on decorating a Rotary-themed 

tree—Please join us to assist! 
 Ringing of the Bell for Salvation Army—waiting for information from Salvation Army! 

These opportunities will only happen through your involvement—please volunteer to organize 
and/or participate in some of these service opportunities! 
 
We are continuing our membership campaign.  Members are always welcome to join, but through 
November 1 our campaign will be in place.  The membership drive so far has included billboards on 
Peach Street and West 12th Street, as well as beginning to air our meetings through Penn State Behrend on 
their WPSE radio channel.  Norm Stark and I also appeared on The Insider with Lisa Adams at WSEE TV 
(https://www.erienewsnow.com/clip/15488987/rotary-club-of-erie-the-insider ) to promote the Club.  In 
addition, we are  the incentive that we previously ran in the winter/spring: 

 Members are encouraged to invite guests to meetings, which will be charged to the Club and 
encourage them to join.   

 For every guest that then joins, the member who invited them will be awarded either a $20.00 gift 
card to a local business or a $20.00 credit to their account.   

 The member with the most invited guests joining the Club will receive a free membership quarter 
(valuing $175.00), payable on January 1, 2025.   

 We currently have four new members, Sue Hauber (Geri Cicchetti recruiter), Christopher Cherry 
(Karen Staab recruiter), Wayne Patterson (Dr. Erinn Lake recruiter) and Giselle Littrell.  Giselle 
found us independently, after researching Rotary and looking for a local Club. 

Remember, this is your Club!  In the spirit of Rotary (Service Above Self), get involved in some activity, 
committee, or aspect of the Club and experience the accomplishments and fellowship that come with 
membership.   
 
Best, 
 

 





 
 
 
 

 

Shine for ShelterBox 
 

Thursday, November 14, 2024, 6:30 – 9:30 pm 

Stables at Connoquenessing, Renfrew, Pa. 
 

An Evening of Gourmet Food, Entertainment, and Fun 
 
Program Description: 

 

• Social hour with drinks and hors d’oeuvres by Marshall Catering 

• Welcome by local personalities 

• Tours of ShelterBox tent and equipment 

• Live presentation by nationally known ShelterBox Response Team member (SRT) 

• Virtual connection to national Evening to Experience ShelterBox 

• Prizes throughout the night  

• Cupcake auction with sumptuous pastries by Mainstreet Bake Shop 

 

Yes, I want to support ShelterBox in keeping families safe and by attending this event. 

Tickets: 

___ (#) Patron Admission: $50 Includes admission to social hour with drinks and hors 

d’oeuvres, prizes, and seating at all presentations. 

___ (#) VIP Supporter: $100 Includes everything in Patron Admission plus VIP seating, VIP 

drink access, a VIP special gift, a special VIP prize drawing, and the knowledge that you are 

doing even more to help ShelterBox. 

 

We look forward to an evening of fabulous food, fellowship and fun while we work to raise 
$30,000 for ShelterBox. Please join us!  



Purchase tickets:  
https://bit.ly/McKSilentDisco




